City of Portland - Office of Management & Finance Safety Committee
Meeting Minutes – March 20, 2012
Attendees:  Gary Baldwin, Dale Fessenden, Carol Timper, Paula Wendorf, Nicole Guilfoy, Paul Wallman, Doug Stickler and Bob Tessmer
Absent:  Theresa Green

Guests:  Abby Coppock, Bryant Enge

New Member
Paul introduced Bob Tessmer, Facilities Services Construction Project Specialist, who will now be attending the meetings.

Toxic Reductions and Sustainability Reporting
· Abby discussed the Bureau Sustainability Survey and, in particular, the part referring to toxic reductions.  She inquired about toxic substances the City used and if there was a current inventory.  On the survey we’ll want to provide a status update on progress made in completing an inventory (complete, in-progress, not started).
· Per Paul, in 2005 the City inventoried all chemicals.  That data was then uploaded to MSDS.com, the system we use for maintaining information on all chemicals used by the City.  The Facilities Dispatch Center and Security has access to this website and it’s maintained by Risk Management (Steve Morgan).

· Paul stated that the City’s policy is not to use toxic chemicals.

· Nichole will talk with Carolyn to get additional information to pass along to Abby.

· Abby stated that each of us can respond as we wish to the survey with what we know and that we should contact her if we have any questions.

Incident Report
· A Facilities Services employee was shocked.  He did nothing wrong and all polices were followed.  The device he used malfunctioned.
· Dale reported that the tool used had batteries that had died only a few minutes earlier.  A newer version of the tool lets the user know when the batteries have died.  The committee will send a recommendation to Bryant that these tools should be upgraded and replaced with the newer style.  Dale will send Gary an email with the make and model number of the old and new tool.

Inspection Schedule
· The mechanical inspection still needs to be completed.  This will be done by Dale along with either Paul or Bob.  The due date for completing this inspection is the end of April.

· The next inspection for the entire committee is Human Resources and should be scheduled for June or July.
Safety Break for Oregon – May 9th
· Paula met with Water.  We will conduct separate events for Safety Break for Oregon, both on the same day.  We’ll split the day with Water taking the morning shift and we’ll take the afternoon.  Rooms on the 3rd floor of the Portland Building will be used by both safety committees.

· Nichole does not know at this time if the remodeling of the Fitness Center will be completed in time.  If it is, both Water and our committee will want to include it as one of the safety venues.

· Some of what Water is setting up (games, 2nd floor atrium) will also be used by us.

· Our hours for Safety Break will be 1:30 – 3:00.

· Gary will work with Bryant on funding.  More specific plans will be discussed with Parking Enforcement on March 21st.

· The process for reimbursing employees for purchases of swag, food, gifts, prizes, etc., is unclear.  Paula will look into that.

POD Exercise
· The POD elevator exercise will focus on the 7th floor of the Portland Building.  The month of May is starting to look too busy, so we’ll try to do this in June.

Next Meeting – April 17, 2012, 2:00 p.m.

